Burnaby Tennis Club
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, November 20th, 2013
Present                           
Graham Youde, Operations  

Barbara Dochery – Junior Development                                                           

 David Pel – Director at Large/Treasurer   
George McLachrie – Membership Director  

Susan Youde – Social

Val Cuthbert – Secretary
Absent 
Larry Melnyk – President    

Approval of draft agenda
George moved that the draft agenda be approved.   Val seconded the motion.  Motion approved. 

Adoption of the Minutes from October 16, 2013.   
Susan moved that the minutes be adopted.  Barb seconded the motion.  Motion approved.   

Future of the Club 

· There is a need to promote Board Positions that will be available next year at the Annual General Meeting.  Board members should be talking to people about the positions.  Information needs to be e mailed to the members ahead of time regarding the positions available. 
· Members are not volunteering to take on roles or assist with maintenance at the club.  Feedback from last year’s survey supported hiring someone to do the maintenance work and other tasks.  Graham will put together a Job Description and Dave will put a cost to it.  
· The City of Burnaby extended the lease until next year rather then a 3 year term.  They did not extend the lease for the 3 years as they want the Club to increase the number of Burnaby residents.  They expect that 65% of the members of the club to be Burnaby Residents.  The club is to report back to Burnaby the end of May 2014.  George is working with Rae and Glen to capture the statistics on lessons, socials, summer play, membership, etc.  
· The Club will need to have a plan in place on how to increase the number of Burnaby participants.  There was a suggestion to look at how many of the members work in Burnaby.  Action:  E mail George with any suggestions on how to increase Burnaby residents membership  
Business arising from the October, 2013 Minutes  

· Barb and Susan need to be added to the Club’s signing authority.  The minutes approving this need to be taken to the bank when they are added.  
· The Board approved removing Nelson Lu, Geoff Lakeman,  Hazel Padula and Ajit Krishaswamy from the cheque signing authority.  David seconded the motion.  Motion approved.
· Graham put forward a motion to add Susan Youde and Barbara Docherty to the Burnaby Tennis Club cheque signing authority. The motion was approved by the Board.   
· When Barb and Susan are being processed at the bank, the club also needs to look into how to enable the signing authorities to view the financial statements on line.  
· Graham organized the completion of the Club’s Insurance.  It will cost the club $25,000.00 deductible if the bubble goes down.  Action Item:  Graham will put together a list of tasks that volunteers could do to assist with problems that arise in keeping the bubble from damage during snow, cold weather and heavy rain.  
·  Action Item:  Rae to remind staff that their job description includes shovelling all of the sidewalks at the club and putting down salt and/or other de icing material on the club sidewalks.  Rae will prepare a list of what staff need to do when it snows or is icy.  
Office Manager Report 
· Total number of members counting more than 2 per family:  276
Total numbers of members counting only 2 per family:   261

Total number of Burnaby residents:   123

· Request from Suzanne Brenton to hold a Rules Clinic in our clubhouse on January 22nd, 2014 at 7:00 p.m.   The Board approved this.  A member will need to be present.  Action; 
Val will send an e mail to Suzanne advising her of the Board’s decision.  Rae will follow up and contact Eva to attend also.

· New members’ night on October 30th was successfully attended.  New members seem keen to get going. 

· Hydraulics have been replaced and adjusted. 

· Mixed Night:  Mary Flynn and the office staff have agreed to run it.  So far so good. 

Head Pro Report
1.  Singles Box Ladder
· Began 10 days ago.  
· 25 participants
· 11 new and existing members trying it for the first time. 
2. Junior Development 

· We currently have 20 kids enrolled.

· With over 80% being Burnaby residents.
· The majority hearing about it through their school
Action:  Glen is to check to see if there is a market for juniors to play from 4 to 6 during the week.  

3. Calcutta Proposal Response

· Most player’s wanted to have it in the Spring as they are too busy at the moment with Senior league

4. Tennis BC January Tournament

· All information passed on to them and Glen is awaiting confirmation for Jan. 31 to Feb. 2nd.  They will advise if they can give back courts.  They currently have 4 courts.  
Replacement of Ladies League Director 
· Action:  Val will contact Eva or one of the other ladies league members to see if they are interest in joining the Board of Directors.
 DeFibrillator

· Action:  George and Graham will get quotes on purchasing a defibrillator for the club for the next meeting. 
Feedback from survey – November 2013-12-16

· George reported out on the highlights from the survey.  16 people responded. 

Survey Report attached.

Christmas Dinner and meeting date 
· Susan will check with Lori on the date and send out an e mail to confirm.  The tentative date is December 18th.  
